DAVID Y. IGE Governor

DOUGLAS S. CHIN Lieutenant Governor

LUIS P. SALAVERIA Director

MARY ALICE EVANS
Deputy Director



LAND USE COMMISSION

Department of Business, Economic Development & Tourism State of Hawai'i

DANIEL E. ORODENKER Executive Officer

BERT K. SARUWATARI Planner

SCOTT A.K. DERRICKSON, AICP

FRED A. TALON
Drafting Technician

RILEY K. HAKODA Chief Clerk/Planner

August 13, 2018

Mr. Ken Church P.O. Box 100014 Hakalau, Hawai'i 96710

Dear Mr. Church:

On July 20, 2018, we received your Petition for a state land use district boundary amendment and subsequently advised you of its unconventional format. We also received your Motion that the LUC Accept An Existing EA/FONSI and Exhibit 1 on August 9, 2018. Both submittals were reviewed for consistency with the filing requirements contained in sections 205-2, 16, and 17, HRS, and sections 15-15-19, 22, and 46 through 50.6, HAR.

On August 1, 2018, the LUC mailed you correspondence explaining why your Petition was an incomplete filing. Your Motion is also incomplete since it does not meet our filing requirements as we only received a paper copy. (Please refer to §15-15-47, HAR)

Your belief that we will consider your Motion at the LUC meeting in Kona on August 22, 2018 is incorrect. Until your submittals conform to our requirements, we are unable to proceed any further on your Motion and your Petition.

Your attention, review and compliance with our August 1, 2018 correspondence would be appreciated.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me or Scott A.K. Derrickson, AICP of our office at 587-3822.

Sincerely.

Daniel E. Orodenker Executive Officer